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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

STATE FISCAL NOTE STATEMENT

	GENERAL ASSEMBLY
	LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION

	2011 REGULAR SESSION
	


MEASURE

	( x) 2011 BR No.
	0805 
	
	( x)
	House
	Bill No.
	HB 343


	( ) Resolution No.
	
	
	( ) Amendment No.
	


	SUBJECT/TITLE
	An act relating to unemployment compensation.

	SPONSOR
	Representative Tim Moore


NOTE SUMMARY
	Fiscal Analysis:
	
	
	Impact
	
	
	No Impact
	X
	Indeterminable Impact

	Level(s) of Impact:
	
	
	State
	
	
	Local
	
	Federal


	Budget Unit(s) Impact
	


	Fund(s) Impact:
	
	
	General
	
	
	Road
	X
	Federal

	
	
	Restricted Agency (Type)
	
	(Other)


FISCAL SUMMARY_____________________________________________________________
	Fiscal Estimates
	
	2010-2011
	2011-2012
	Future Annual

Rate of Change

	Revenues          Increase
                             (Decrease)


	
	
	
	

	Expenditures     Increase 
                              (Decrease)

  
	
	
	Indeterminable
	

	Net Effect      Positive
                         (Negative)


	
	
	(Indeterminable)
	


MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  This bill would allow an employee to qualify for unemployment benefits if the employee voluntarily leaves employment to accompany his or her spouse who has been reassigned by the military to a different base or duty station that is at least 100 miles from the employee's current home. Current law allows these benefits if the spouse reassigned to a different state and the other state provides similar benefits.
PROVISION/MECHANICS:   An employee who moves out-of-state to accompany a reassigned spouse would already be covered under current law if the other state provides similar benefits. The proposed change will primarily impact those persons whose spouse are currently stationed at Fort Campbell or Fort Knox and who are transferred to the other base (and still within Kentucky). Another smaller potential group impacted would be the spouses of military persons stationed in Kentucky but not at Fort Campbell or Fort Knox who are reassigned to a new duty station (e.g. recruiters). The Department of Military Affairs indicated that the number of people that would be impacted by this change would be small.
FISCAL EXPLANATION: The fiscal impact is indeterminable, but is not expected to be excessive (i.e., no greater than $150,000 a year). There is no fiscal impact to the General Fund. 
	DATA SOURCE(S)
	Cabinet for Education and Workforce Development
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